Casey Park’s Third-Grade Book Talk Club

Designed and supervised by reading specialist Kathleen DiGennaro, Casey Park’s Third Grade Book Talk Club provides students with a fun, social, and diverse opportunity to respond to books and interact with their peers about what they read.  Students are given the chance to read for enjoyment and contribute to a format that encourages responsibility to the group and celebrates connections with books.

Each week, third-grade students are given a book to read and meet together on Thursday mornings in a club of 6-8 members. Third-grade teachers and some support staff supervise nine clubs, each reading a different book. Each week the students read a new book and meet together with different club members. Students have an opportunity to improve communication skills through a variety of topics and genre that appeal to young readers.  

A special feature of Book Talk Club is the students learn to be in charge of the meeting.  Students enthusiastically take on their various roles and have the chance to work in different jobs from week to week.  The students take their responsibilities very seriously.  Before and after a meeting the “manager” organizes the work area.  The “task-master” sets the agenda and the “recorder” places sticky notes with topics on the discussion chart.  The “gate-keeper” controls the discussion and makes sure that everyone has a turn to speak.  The “encourager” helps move the conversation along by complimenting participants for good ideas. Teachers serve as guides when necessary, but the students are in charge.  They all agree that they must be prepared, contribute constructively, and be polite.
The meeting’s agenda includes choosing jobs, reviewing the rules of conduct, discussing the sequence of the main events, as well as sharing their thoughts and ideas as they connected with the story. 

A favorite part of Book Talk Club is the cooperative activity based on the book’s theme, genre, or main events that reinforce reading, writing, listening and speaking abilities. 

Each student will likely participate in nearly 20 Book Talk groups during the school year. Interaction with a variety of students in several small groups helps the children develop social skills and make new friends.  The smaller size of the groups also helps students develop confidence and become more comfortable when expressing their ideas.

Funding for this project was provided in part by grants submitted by Kathleen DiGennaro to the Auburn Education Foundation (AEF) and to the National Education Association (NEA).  
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